ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

July 21, 2009
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on July 21, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Compagner, Oonk, and Zylstra. 

1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Clerk Evink.

2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the July 7, 2009 meeting. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed. 
3. Clerk Evink presented the bills for payment. Trustee Oonk made a motion to approve payment of bills as submitted. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote. 
4. Treasurer Myaard gave the financial report. To date, $2,825 has been collected for the Gordon Ellens Trailside Park. Property Tax statements were sent out the beginning of this month.

5. Building and Zoning Administrator Mannes gave his monthly report.  We have had 23 new houses added to the township during the first six months. Last year there were only 16 new houses for the same time period.  
6. Business Items:
a. Trustee Compagner motioned to approve the bid of $10,528 by Kurt DeYoung Excavating to repair damaged bike paths. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote.
b. Supervisor Nykamp stressed the importance of township resident participation in the 2010 Census. The board would like to see information promoting the census in the spring 2010 newsletter, on the spring tax bill and the Township web site.
c.  Drenthe Chicken BBQ will be August 15, 2009.
d. Board of review met July 21, 2009 and made 93 adjustments to the tax roll.
7. Committee Reports:
MACC & MACC TECH. One of the county stimulus projects came in       under budget. MACC is looking at using the extra funds elsewhere. 
8. Supervisor’s Report.

a. No action was taken on the survey for the Presbyterian cemetery. 
b. Zeeland Township received the Audit Report. The Board discussed and accepted the audit as presented. The Township is in good financial standing. 

c. The 88th Ave. & Adams bike path is shedding water properly during rainstorms.
d. A  Pre-Con meeting for 68th and Adams met today. Lite Loads should begin the bike path into Drenthe Grove this week.
9. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
